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        3rd August 2021 

 

Dear  

 

Warland Farm Planning Application - 21/00495/LBC 

 

I am writing on behalf of the Development Committee about the planning application which 

was presented at the meeting on 23 June 2021 for listed building consent to adapt a barn and 

other buildings at Warland Farm in order to provide an area suitable for public use. 

 

Whilst we note the proposed plans are adventurous and the applicants and their supporters 

are very enthusiastic about them and indeed Todmorden Town Council welcomes innovative 

ideas for jobs and opportunities, this application was not supported by the Committee with 

doubts expressed about the suitability of the site for public use - poor access and lack of public 

amenities such as parking which would be needed. 

 

Representative of the Committee visited Warland Farm on 30 June 2021, by invitation from 

the applicant, in order to consider this further. 

 

The access to the area, a small hamlet of long-established residents, is by a private 

track/footpath opening onto Rochdale Road. It is at best a single track with a couple of 

inadequate passing places to serve the whole community as well as the farm. It also crosses 

the Rochdale Canal on a lightweight swing bridge, suitable for the residents, but not for the 

numbers likely to attend the activities listed. 

 

There is strong potential for an increase in cars into the area if the proposal goes ahead, but 

the applicants strongly believe that visitors will arrive by public transport. They have stated 

that if cars do arrive, they will not be admitted to the site, instead they will be turned away. 

However, the possibility of cars backing down the access road to the farm and then down the 

road to the canal could be extremely dangerous and it would block further traffic. 

 

On the issue of parking, the applicant explained how parking for sixteen cars could be 

provided. However, the parking near the farm is also used by other residents at Warland as 

well as visitors who come by car. The situation is exacerbated in the Winter when residents 

living in properties further up the hill have no option but to park near the canal. There is 

certainly not enough parking for more than a couple of visitors. 

 

It has also been brought to the attention of members that one of the properties at Warland is 

also being let as an Airbnb which will generate additional traffic on the road and the need for 

more parking spaces. 

 

Many comments have been raised on the Planning Portal about the proposals. Also, 

representation was made at the meeting and the following points were raised: 

 






